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Minutes of the Board 

Monthly Meeting, 7:00PM

September 10th, 2008

          Cale Cafeteria

The meeting was called to order at 7:06 PM. The full Board was present and the July minutes were approved.

ARC Report:  Sally Mank reported on the Committee’s 14 AUG meeting where three applications were approved.  Plans are underway to revise and redesign the application required for construction and changes needing ARC approval.  The five-member committee is losing two members as both Steve Nelson and Sally Mank are stepping down after many long years of service.  The board approved the appointment of Natalie Somer, Maggie Pearson and Dell Erwin to the ARC board.

Treasurer's Report:  Jim Muehlberg announced that the MCSHOA has a positive balance of $35,510.51 in checking, savings, and investment vehicles as of 9 SEPT, and August expenses in maintenance, grounds keeping, utilities, and other expenses was $1,974.58.  Legal fees spent in dealing with the owner of the fire-damaged home on Hidden Ridge Road total $805 thus far.  The board will explore recouping those lawyer fees from the derelict homeowner of the property.
Grounds Report:  Michael Wheelwright gave his update on the dead and dying trees in the neighborhood.  Sixteen trees are slated for removal and quotes have been obtained.  Removal will begin in the next few weeks.  The Common Area Committee is staring work on their fall and winter plans for plantings and grounds maintenance and runoff control measures and repair was installed at the new addition construction site on Shady Grove Court.  VDOT was informed of the damaged guard rail on Stoney Creek Drive after the late storms in August and paving inquiries will be made regarding the other neighborhood streets that have not seen any VDOT paving for some time.  The tar and chip paving done over two years ago on many side streets is wearing away, particularly in high traffic areas like the Shady Grove cul-de-sac.

Social Chair Report:  Jenny Commins announced the MCSHOA Halloween Carnival will be held on Saturday afternoon, 25 OCT again in the Shady Grove Court cul-de-sac near the entrance to the playground trail.  Children and adults alike are encouraged to get a test run of their Halloween costumes and join the neighborhood for moon bounces, games, and fun of all sorts.  Everyone should keep their fingers and toes crossed for good weather!  Keep an eye out for flyer distribution soon with more details.

Website Chair Report:  John McMullen is seeking feedback for the MCSHOA website’s content, improvements, and any other suggestions that would be helpful to the community.  Please visit the site at http://www.millcreeksouth.org and let him know what you like, don’t like, and would enjoy seeing in the future.

General:  The Albemarle County Police scheduled a special community presentation at Cale Elementary Cafeteria on 24 SEPT for the Neighborhood Watch program.  Vaia Lambert, our Neighborhood Watch Captain, is the point of contact for the program. 

The Board is still seeking a seventh member.  The Vice President position is open and anyone interested should contact a Board Member.  Volunteer and help serve your community!

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM.
Reminders:

· If you want to get e-mails about issues regarding the neighborhood, sign up on the website: http://www.millcreeksouth.org/email. We do not share this information with anyone.

· If you are selling your home and need a copy of the covenants, contact Scott Walk.  The cost is $25, payable to MCS HOA.

· Please remember that the speed limit in the neighborhood is 25 MPH.  Many residents (including children and people walking their dogs) bike and walk on our streets, so please be cautious. 

· Please remember that all changes to your home exterior, including but not limited to sheds, windows, painting, mailbox replacements, tree removal and retaining walls need to be pre-approved by the ARC.  Please contact Sally Mank for application information.

· Anyone needing free primer and paint to touch up their mailbox is welcomed to borrow it from supplies held by the ARC.  Mailboxes are to be painted with Duron’s Shore Beige, not the color of your house.  Contact Sally Mank for more information.

· Contact Scott Walk if you need mailbox repair work or a replacement mailbox.

· The Board reminds homeowners that MCSHOA covenants prohibit all signs, including real estate, for sale, open house, political signs and any other notices in your yard or in windows.

Next MCS HOA Meeting — Wednesday, October 8th at 7PM at the Cale Elementary Cafeteria. All homeowners are encouraged to attend and provide input.
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*Chip McElearney

Secretary
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*Jim Muehlberg
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jim@muehlberg.org

*Jenny Commins

Social
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*John McMullen
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ARC Chair 
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